
A REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, 

September 9, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. at the Public Safety Building, 110 Broadway, 

Hornell, NY. 

 

PRESENT:  Honorable John J. Buckley, Mayor, Commissioner David Parmley, 

Commissioner Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Frank 

Brzozowski, Neighborhood & Facilities Director Bud Burdett and City Clerk 

Melissa Logan. 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Val Whitehill, Tonya Cornish, Daniel Carpenter, Joel Guthrie, 

David Logan, Jackie Lewis, Jim Marino, Mike Robbins, WETM News. 

 

ABSENT:   

 

By Richardson/ Parmley 

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meetings held August 12, 2021 be 

approved as read. 

Carried – Ayes all  

 

By  Parmley/Richardson  

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be 

approved as read. 

Carried – Ayes all 

 
Resolutions:  

BY: Parmley/ Richardson 

RESOLVED, that the bid for two (2) new ambulances in the amount of 

$127,385.00 per vehicle be awarded to North Eastern Rescue Vehicles, Inc. 

Carried – Ayes All 

 

BY: Parmley/ Richardson 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board 

of Public Safety approves the appointment of Brian May, of 58 Scott Street, 

Hornell, as a Call Man in the Hornell Fire Department. 

Carried – Ayes All 

 

 

 

 

 



BY: Richardson/Parmley 

RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board of Public Safety appoints 

Hornell Police Officer, Stuart McHenry to the position of Sergeant.  This 

appointment shall take effect immediately. 

Carried – Ayes All  

 

BY: Parmley/Richardson 

RESOLVED, that the bid for six (6) new ambulance power load systems 

and five (5) cots in the amount of $251,128.50 be awarded to Stryker Sales LLC. 

Carried – Ayes All 

 

 

BY: Richardson/Parmley 

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $300,665.73 be approved and 

paid as audited. 

Carried – Ayes all 

 

 

Miscellaneous: 

 

• A proposal for a Stop Sign at Clay Street was brought to the committee by 

Chief Murray – Approved – 1st by Richardson, 2nd by Parmley – To Law & 

Ordinance Committee to approve – Ayes all 

• The YMCA will be holding the 28th annual 5K Turkey Trot on November 

25, 2021. The have asked for assistance from the HPD and to have an 

ambulance on site. The request was approved. 

• Four applications from Hornell Partners for Growth were reviewed for an 

inflatable range run by the Boy Scouts at the Maple City Festival, one 

application for the Maple City Festival, one application for Trunk of Treat 

on Broadway and one application for Hornell for the holidays and Parade.  

All four were approved by the Committee – Ayes all 

 

A presentation was given by the Hornell Fire Department and information was 

handed out about their newly approved Inhouse Recruit Training Program.  It has 

been beneficial for training and our program is fit to our needs. 

 

Chief Murray said that Officer Kerr is back as the SRO.  Officer Crouch is going 

through field training.  All of the guys are going through firing training. 

 



Bud Burdett spoke of the issues with landlords and evictions.  Due to COVID, 

court is up in the sir right now.  There are two problem properties that have been 

vacated and they are working to get these properties back up and running and non-

blighted.  Building permits are still going and they have been busy with them.  

After October 15, they will not have to deal with grass issues until spring! 

 

BY:  Parmley/ Richardson 

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned 

at 9:58 a.m. 

Carried – Ayes All 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

_________________________ 

Melissa Logan, City Clerk 


